
Sacred Heart School – Parents & Friends Association

Minutes of General Meeting – 23rd November 2021

	
	Meeting Opened   7.30pm
	Action By
	Date

	Present
	Brent Wilson, Bec Bowen, Bea Clark, Agnieszka Szpyrka, Alison Cooper, Louise Madden, Rachael Richmond, Tahnee Hodgetts, Megan Brown, Suze Chapple, Tiffiny Lynch, Alison Cooper, Emily Pintarich
	
	

	Apologies 
	Nat Zegveld
	
	

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
	Minutes from last meeting emailed. 
	
	

	Business Arising
	Paint and Sip:
· Unable to get an answer from the facilitator to do this term. 
· Postponed to 2022. 
· Will add to February 2022 Agenda.
· Bea will follow up with a friend of hers to see if they might be interested in hosting a Paint of Sip once or twice free of charge.


Fair 2022: 
· Due to the unknown once the borders open to Tasmania, the Annual Fair originally scheduled for March 25th, 2022, has now been postponed until Term 4 2022. 
· Proposed date of Friday 11th November. 
· Add to February 2022 Agenda.
· Potential opportunity to try a biannual Fair.

Legacy Plaque presentation at grade 6 assembly:
· Suze Chapple will present these at the assembly on Friday December 10th commencing at 1.30pm.

Carols:	
· Carols is on Wednesday 8th December commencing at 5.30pm.
· There will be 2 entrance points to the school that will be staffed by one volunteer at each table between the hours 4.45pm and 6.15pm.
· There will be one central point for people to purchase candles. 

· Gate 1 
4.45pm-5.30pm:  Emma Madden
5.30pm-6.15pm: Suze Chapple
· Gate 2
4.45pm-5.30pm: Tiffiny Lynch
5.30pm-6.15pm: Megan Brown

· Please contact Bec should these times not be appropriate.

Father’s Day (remaining funds to Snag Chat):

· $464.95 was raised at the Father’s Day stall.
· Moved by Tiffiny and second by Tahnee that $200 will go to Vinnies Minnies in 10 x $20 in Coles Vouchers. 
· Bec will email Lidia to arrange this. 
· $200 will be donated to Snag Chat. 
· Bec will speak to Lidia to see how we go about that.
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	Correspondence
	Online Auction:

· Letter/Certificate of recognition to people who donated Online auction items.
· Suze will communicate with Nat to get the list of who donated items and design a template to issue all with a letter/certificate of recognition. 
· Megan available to help should she be needed.



	


Suze Chapple and Megan Brown




	

	Principal’s Report
	Principal’s Report circulated to the committee 



	





	

	Financial Report 
	Finance Report 
· Closing balance as of November 2021 of $61,032.12


	

	

	General Business
	· Entertainment Books- Follow up with Hannah and add to February 2022 Agenda. 
· Commonwealth Bank have stopped their school banking system.
· To introduce acknowledgement to country at the start of all P&F meetings in the future.
· Having a central platform for all P&F and families to access agendas, minutes, and other related materials. 
· Megan to communicate with Russell the most appropriate central platform and what this might look like.
MEETING CLOSED    8.28pm
Next Meeting – 
22nd February 2022, 7.30pm, Sacred Heart School Staffroom
	Bec
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Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School
Parents and Friends Principal’s Report Tuesday November 23rd, 2021


Webpage: www.sacredheartl.tas.edu.au
Twitter: @shslton


Facebook: Sacred Heart Catholic School Launceston
Pinterest: Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School


Our P.B.S. Values are:
Respect for Ourselves


Respect for Others
Respect for our Learning


Catholic Culture
and Ethos Archbishop’s Charter, Registration and Validation


SHS underwent the external process of validation this year. Parents,
staff and Grade 5 and 6 students were surveyed. Parents, staff and
Grade 6 children were interviewed for feedback about our school. The
report is currently in draft form. Included below is feedback about our
Early Years. Additional information regarding the rest of the report
will be shared via the newsletter.


OBSERVATIONS:


Sacred Heart staff are deeply reflective about practice in their


Early Years. The Leadership Team is actively involved in the


improvement agenda and effective support structures are in place


to support the Early Years teams. It was very evident that children


are at the centre of all that they do in the early years and they are


responsive to their needs and voice.


Sacred Heart is well under way in the development of their Early


Years Philosophy and have aligned their philosophy with the


school vision. AEDC and KDC data is used to inform practice and


support children’s development in kindergarten and in the Setup
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program.


Inquiry is embedded in teacher practice, both in aligning practice


in kindergarten with the NQS and in exploring Age Appropriate


Pedagogies K-2. TA contribution is valued and additional time has


been provided so that TAs are included in kinder documentation


and planning.


Sacred Heart has a dedicated team that meets together at least


once a term to review data and determine future direction and


actions. Case management meetings with families are in place to


support children in areas of difficulty and a teacher mentor


strategy is used to support students with additional needs in their


transition from kindergarten to prep.


Effective processes are in place for observations and feedback.


COMMENDATIONS:


1. Supportive leadership structures for the Early Years


2. Collaborative team approach, inclusive of TAs


3. Use of inquiry and reflection to inform all areas


of practice and improvement in the Early Years


4. Responsive, data-informed practice


RECOMMENDATIONS:


1. Prioritise the completion and sharing of the


Early Years Philosophy and use this as a


touchstone for reviewing and monitoring


practices, and informing decisions in the Early


Years.


2. Consider documenting the inquiry into


children’s agency for submission to an Early Years


journal.


(CET Report)


Learning
Environment


Playground Update


Our Playground Team are waiting on the Stage 3 plans to share with our community.
We are currently working with Playstreet to organise surveys for the areas. Our goal
is to complete the project by the end of 2022.


Teaching and
Learning


Professional Learning - Staff


Our staff have been involved in a variety of Professional Learning in the past month.
This includes







● Early Chilhood Literacy
● Principal Meetings
● Deputy Principal Meetings
● Student Support Coordinator Meetings


Planning for 2022
Looking ahead to 2022 we have commenced planning for a number of strategic
matters. These included planning for


● School Goals
● Staffing
● Building Program
● Environmental


Leadership Carols @ Dusk


We are pleased to advise that our Carols for 2021 will be held on Wednesday 8th
December commencing at 5.30pm. The night continues to be an opportunity to enjoy
the vocal talents of the children of SHS.
As previously advised the format for 2021 will be different from years past.
The following conditions apply


● Anyone who displays cold or flu symptoms must not enter the school site.
● Anyone who is waiting for a Covid test result must not enter the school site.
● Anyone who has travelled to a high-risk area must not enter the school site


until cleared by a medical practitioner.
● Anyone requested to quarantine must not enter the school site.
● All parents, staff and visitors who attend Carols at Sacred Heart must


check in using the ‘Check in Tas' app.
● If families don’t have the ‘Check in Tas’ app they must sign in on the sign in


sheets.
● Families are requested to socially distance
● Families are permitted to bring up to 4 adults per family for Carols.


Siblings will not be counted as one of the four participants.


Other






